22 June 2001

M. Pascal Debout

7 bis, rue d’Austrasie

57000 Metz

France

Dear Pascal,


I’ve been slow getting this off to you, and I apologize. Everything was on hold until I could get my journal to press, Nineteenth Century Studies, and then I collapsed and went on vacation for a bit. Now I’m back to work, and working on religious education again as it happens, so my thought turns to the Sermons. I hope I haven’t held you up for too long.

In getting back to these texts after a long hiatus, I find I’m a bit confused about which printout represents my last and proofed state of copytext. If the enclosed isn’t necessarily the latest version, it’s certainly very close. At some later time, when your thesis is ready for completion, you might want to run by me any quotations just to check for accuracy. Certainly, the enclosed represents a good working text.


When I get back to working on the sermons for inclusion in The Early Ruskin Manuscripts, I will certainly investigate sources more than I’ve been able to do up until now. I feel sure that Ruskin was using a commentary for many of the sermons, especially those that read rather miscellaneously, as if he’s dutifully addressing certain segments of the Pentateuch in between commentary bearing on the essential evangelical doctrines of sin, conversion, and so on. It also sounds as if he’s drawing on a commentary, just as one can detect when he’s summarizing published texts in his geology and scientific notes. What that commentary is, I don’t know. If you discover the source, I’d be happy to provide a place for your discussion in Early Ruskin Mss.
Meanwhile, good luck with your work and stay in touch.

